SHADWELL PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday, 9th March, 2009 subject to confirmation




Chairman – Debbie Potter (DP)


01132657575



Vice Chairman – Norman Taylor (NT)
             01132737393



Robert Dyson (RD)



01132737440



Keith Pickford (KP)



01132737013




Cindy Barr (CB)



01132732726




Geoff Turnbull (GT)



01132659288




Jeremy Thompson (JT)






Ted Vickerman (TV)



01132738242



Geoffrey Wilson (GW)



01132737164



Gloria Ford (Clerk)



01132663883




Email:  shadwellpc@hotmail.com



Website: www.shadwellparishcouncil.co.uk
There was one member of the public present and Councillor Ann Castle.
87/09 - The Chairman opened the meeting, there were no apologies.
88/09 – Minutes:   GW proposed and KP seconded that the minutes for Monday, 9th February, be approved and signed, all agreed.
89/09 – Declarations of Interest 
Members declared interest for items on the Agenda as follows:  SIB – DP, NT, RD.   Social Club – KP, CB, GW, NT.   Village Hall  - TV, GT and the clerk. Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Panel – GT.  Recreational Centre – CB, GW, Scouts – TV. GT – Wetherby High School
90/09 – Crime Report – PCSO Sue Broadwell gave the crime report.
There had been two burglaries in Shadwell in the period since 9th February.

1 – Burglary in Ash Hill Drive whilst occupants out.  Suspects entered by kicking bottom panel of side door, stole flat screen TV – 2 males seen by neighbour.

2. – Burglary in Brandon View, occupants in bed alarm not set.  Entered by forcing back door, removed window pane to force chain.  Took handbag containing, credit cards, US dollars and car keys, took laptops discarded handbag in bin.  Removed sat nav from car.  Disturbed by barking dogs, left one laptop on car roof.

PCSO Broadwell told the Council about the Policing Pledge, Councillors were asked to tell her each month what the SPC want the police to do.
Radar traps have been used on Shadwell Lane and had caught two speeding motorists in 20 minutes.   

There has also been an ongoing problem with milk being taken from doorsteps.

Residents had asked PCSO Broadwell why she is not in the village more often but she has a problem with getting transport.

NT proposed the SPC should write to the Police Inspector about this transport problem JT seconded and all agreed.

After some discussion a second resolution was proposed by JT that the SPC should write and ask for more facts about the role of the PCSO and what is expected of them and express the concerns of the Council, NT seconded, all agreed.

Resolution:  - RD is to draft a letter to be sent to the Police authority.

91/09 – Wetherby and District Crime Prevention Panel

the next meeting of the WDCPP is on Thursday 12th March and GT will attend this meeting.
GW proposed a donation of £100 should be given to the WDCPP, TV seconded and all agreed.

Resolution:  £100 donation to be sent to Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Panel. 
92/09 – Clerk’s Report – 
1. Return of QPC portfolio requested.
2.  Bad weather had prevented the clerk and TV from attending the YLCA meeting.

3.  Audited accounts have been displayed in the notice board.

4.  Clerk had attended the SLCC training day in Tadcaster.
5. DP had contacted Ann Castle about the litter clearing teams, NEAT are the group responsible for this.   This is to be discussed at the April meeting.
93/09 – Village Lengthman – GW proposed the hours worked by the Lengthman be approved and TV seconded, all agreed.
9th February 2009 - 4 hours gritting junctions and footpaths. Remove snow from path to scout hut, grit car park.  Adjust lock on storage shed.  Check on litter on Stoney Lane



10th February 2009 - 3 hours making ramp for shed.  Paint bench.



12th February 2009- 2 hours gritting footpaths and junctions



16th February 2009- 4 hours trim hedge near library.  Clean up rubbish 1 load to Red Hall, litter pick Collier’s Lane, replace sign on Gateland Lane.



17th February 2009 - 3 hours repair bus terminus again and Village Green.  2 loads of soil from Whin Moor Lane.


24th February 2009 - 4 hours tidy up flower beds with SIB helpers



25th February 2009 - 3 hours sweep up Hobberley Lane after hedge cutter one load rubbish to Red Hall

94/09– Shadwell in Bloom
NT reported the flower beds in the Village have been tidied, the grass at the bus terminus once again.   They churchyard has been tidied and debris removed..   All the spare timber has been stored and an inventory taken.   Further wood is to be purchased for the verges on Shadwell Lane and the work shoring up the verges will start this week.
DP reported the next event for the SIB is a visit to Harlow Carr on Saturday 13th June.   There is to be a 60/70’s disco on Saturday 21st November.   Sponsorship letters for the baskets have been sent out.
95/09  Allotments
The work on the allotment drainage scheme has been completed.   There was some discussion about the land at Slaid Hill and GT proposed the owner’s of the land be approached with a view to using the land for allotments, RD seconded and all agreed..
Resolution:  RD will contact the owner’s of the land.
96/09 – Allotments Working Group
The minutes for the Allotment Working Group had been circulated and Sue Naylor informed of the next meeting.

97/09 – Recreation Centre Car Park
Mr. Beasley had also completed the repair work to the car park.   CB proposed the £260 be paid for the repair work, TV seconded and all agreed.
Resolution:  £260 to be paid to Mr. Beasley for the repair work.

98/09 – Open Spaces/Cricket Field
GW reported he had the original file on the Open Spaces/Cricket Field project and he is to give this to RD so that he can pursue the matter.
Resolution:  GW to give RD Cricket Field/Open Spaces file.

To add to April Agenda

99/09 – Grit Bins
The clerk has had no reply from the LCC regarding supply of grit bins, they are to be contacted again, quoting the Parish Charter and the 10 day rule.
Resolution:  Clerk to contact LCC about grit bins.

100/09 Extreme Weather Provision

An account has been set up with LBS and a hand pushed footpath grit spreader been ordered at a cost of £139.70 + VAT.

The snow blower has not yet been purchased.

Resolution:  To purchase the snow blower in April.
101/09 – Notice board 
The questionnaire about the Shadwell Park’s notice board the results of this will be discussed at the April meeting.   The clerk has received information about notice boards from Scholes and Harewood Parish clerks.

Resolution:  Shadwell Park Notice board to be on April Agenda.

102/09 – Land Adjacent to the Library 
A letter has been sent to the contractor asking him to move the fence around the garden to the original specifications.   No reply has been received yet.
103/09 – Library

The tapestries had been removed from the Library and will be displayed in the Village Hall.

104/09 - SPC own Land 
Storage Shed

An iron bar and locks are to be fitted to the door of the Storage Shed for added security.   GW proposed the work be carried out by the Lengthman and NT up to a cost of £200, JT seconded and all agreed.
Resolution:  NT and Lengthman to purchase and fit iron bar and locks to Shed

Scout Headquarters.

The Scouts have been granted planning permission for the Scout HQ and this includes community use up to midnight.  No time limit on the completion of the work has been included, however, this could be included in the lease.

NT has met with the Highway’s Officer, Roger Tripp to discuss the widening of the entrance.   This work must be completed before the building can be used.   It will cost approximately £500 to do the plan.   The SPC can contract the work to whoever they choose.
Resolution:  NT to obtain quotations for the work.
Lease:  RD/DP have had a meeting with the Scout leader about the Lease.   A condition will be included to stipulate that the project must be completed within 3 years.   The lease can now be progressed.

A discussion took place regarding insurance of the land and the building.   RD will speak to the SPC  Solicitor to clarify the situation.
Resolution:  RD to contact Solicitor about insurance
Tree Works

JT volunteered to do a specification and get three quotations for the necessary tree works, he will consult with DP and NT.

Resolution: JT to do specification and get quotations for work.
Cricket Club

The Cricket Club storage sheds should be removed by 31st March.
Resolution:  Clerk to write to Cricket club to remind them.
105/09  - Churchyard
The grant application for the Churchyard was turned down.   NT is to speak to Alec Shelbrooke to ascertain what type of work his Green Team undertakes.
Resolution:  NT will arrange to meet Alec Shelbrooke

106/09 –  Conservation Area Review

An email had been received from Ann Castle confirming that although there is not funding presently, this may be available in the next financial year.   A letter is to be sent to the North East Area (Outer) committee asking them when they will want any expressions of interest for the next review.
Resolution:  Clerk to write to North East Area (Outer) committee
107/09 -Town and Parish Council Forum Meeting 
The next Town and Parish Council Forum Meeting is on Thursday 26th March, in Linton Village Hall.   The clerk and DP will attend the meeting.

Resolution:  Clerk and DP to attend Town and Parish Council Forum Meeting.
108/09 - Parish Plan
The Parish Plan has now been updated and copies will be circulated to the Councillors at the next meeting.   Various projects are being progressed and reports will be given at the next meeting.    The Plan will be reviewed every six months.
Resolution:  Updated Parish Plan to be circulated.
109/09 – Village Design Statement

The Village Design Statement cannot be done unless funding is found for it and it will be discussed again in April.
Resolution:  RD/DP to source possible funding .   To be discussed at April meeting. 

110/09 – Highways – Wetherby Road/Carr Lane:

There has been no progress with the removal of Hedges at the A58 junction, the Thorner clerk is pressing for the work to be completed.   
Resolution:  To liaise with Thorner clerk on the progress.
Main Street  
DP has contacted Nick Borras from LCC about the removal of yellow lines outside the shops.
Resolution:  DP to chase Nick Borras.
111/09 – Footpaths

Red Hall Lane/Winn Moor Lane

Notices have been displayed about the use of footpath and Wellington Hill Residents have also been contacted.   One form has been completed and there have been requests for forms from residents who have used the footpath.   Laminated notices are to be displayed on the footpath.   A notice is also to be displayed at Strikes garden centre.
Resolution:  Clerk to laminate notices and display them at each end of the footpath and at Strikes.
Bridle Path from Bridle Path Road to Brandon Crescent.
Parks and Leisure have confirmed they have cleared saplings and vegetation from the bridle path but it is not clear whether sufficient has been done.   DP will look at the bridle path and contact Parks and Leisure if necessary.
Resolution:  DP to inspect footpath and contact Parks and Leisure.
Collier’s Lane Bridle path
It was decided to contact LCC for a list of signs with allowable wording which restricts use by vehicles of the general public on a Bridle Path.
Resolution:   Clerk to contact LCC for list of signs.
Pavements:
Holywell Lane pavement

Letter has been sent to Highways agreeing that SPC would pay £500 towards cost of pavement in Holywell Lane.
Holywell Lane Playground
Mr. Greathead has had spare keys cut for the Playground lock, but the signs are not in place.  The clerk now has the keys to the playground.   Mr. Duff is to be contacted about the signs.   NT reported drainage problems at the playground.   He will contact Mr. Duff to arrange a site meeting.
Resolution:  NT to contact Mr. Duff.
112/09 - Finance
The accounts were reconciled up to 28th February,. 

626 – J. D. Ford £264.50 = £230 salary + £34.50 VAT (Highways Act 1980 ss 43.50)

627 – J. D. Ford £39.10 - £34 Lengthman’s supplies + £5.10 VAT

628 – J. D. Ford   £17.86  (Broadband)

629 – G. A. Ford £299.30 – includes 6 hours study time.

630 – G. A. Ford £80.27 (paper for newsletter, envelopes, labels and postage)

631 – ICO £35 renewal fee

632 – R. Beasley & Son Ltd £774.33 = £673.33 drainage work carried out + £101 VAT

633 – R. Beasley & Son Ltd £300 = £260.87 repair work to car park + £39.13 VAT

634 – H. Greathead - £7.00 (spare keys for Playground car park)

TV proposed the payments are made JT seconded and all agreed.
The opening of the Deposit Account has still to be done.

Resolution:   Clerk to look into opening a deposit account.
113/09 – Standing Orders
Copies of the amended Standing Orders had been circulated to the Councillors.
114/09 – Street Lighting 
The quotation for the amended street lighting had been accepted.   RD had a query about the position of the lamp at Stocks Hill and he is to contact Alan Brummitt.

Resolution:  RD to contact SEC about Stocks Hill lamp
115/09 – Doctor’s surgery
Replies had been received from the Doctor’s surgery about the 0844 telephone number, they are in a contract until 2011.   A letter has been sent to Fabian Hamilton asking for his help in having this number changed, a copy of the Doctor’s reply is to be forwarded to Fabian Hamilton’s agent, Mr. Harper.
Resolution – Clerk to forward copy of letter to Mr. Harper.
116/09 – Tree Survey
TV has been various nurseries to look at trees but is waiting to be informed by LCC where the cables are in the grass verges before anything further can be done.
Resolution:  To add to April Agenda
117/09 – February Surgery.
RD hosted the February surgery but no-one had attended.    It was decided to borrow the Social Club A-board to advertise the surgery in the future.  It was agreed to revert back to the first Saturday in the month for the Councillor’s surgery.   DP will host the next surgery on the 28th March, 2009.   
Resolution:  DP to host the surgery on Saturday 28th March, the meeting after that will be Saturday 2nd May. Clerk to insert whole page advert in the Shadwell News.
118/09 – Annual Parish Meeting
The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Monday 30th March at 7.30pm, in the Recreational Centre.
Insp. Dave Muscroft from Wetherby and District Crime Prevention Panel will attend the Annual meeting, also representatives of the Monday Club, Village Hall, Recreational Centre and Good Companions.

Resolution:  The clerk and DP will contact people next week.

119/09 – Aylesbury Town Council Green Matters Seminar
A request had been received for a contribution to the expenses of Janet Thornton from East Keswick PC to represent local Councils at this meeting.   GW proposed the SPC do not contribute, JT  seconded and all agreed.
Resolution:  Not to contribute to the expenses of representative.
120/09 – Proposed Merger of Wetherby/Boston Spa Schools
There have been misleading reports about the proposal to demolish the Wetherby High School and Boston Spa School and build a combined school.  GT reported it was not clear what was happening at present.   Alan Lamb from LCC will speak at the next Forum meeting about the proposed merger.

121/09 – Planning

SPC Planning Committee for 9th March 2009

P309/00748/FU/HE – 132 Main Street, Shadwell

Single storey extension to side and conversion of outbuildings forming habitable annexe with single storey extension to front and part new roof to side
122/09 – Correspondence

Harewood Parish Council Minutes (copies circulated)

Email from Highways on A58 Road junction

Email Allotments Working Group minutes and Agenda (copies circulated)

LCC Sustainable Communities Briefing (copies circulated)

Handy Numbers (copies circulated)

WDCPP Newsletter (copies circulated)

WDCPP minutes (copies circulated)

WDCPP letter/accounts requesting donation (copies circulated) 

Letter and Leaflet from QPSMR Parish Council surveys

Copy of letter sent to Highways from T. D. Goodall (copies circulated

LCC minutes of Parish & Town Council/LCC working group – Planning (copies circulated)

Thank you letter from Shadwell News for grant

LCC Diary amendment letter 3 (By-Election on Thursday 2nd April after resignation of councillor J. Langdale)

Town and Parish Standard leaflet

Email from Ann Castle about Conservation area Review.
123/09 -  Items which have arisen since publication of agenda for discussion only unable to make resolutions. 
GW queried the payment of £35 to the Information Commissioner Office,   It was agreed to write to them for an explanation of what data they had.
124/09 -  Questions from the Public

There were not questions from the public.

125/09 - Items for the Next Agenda
126/09 – The next Parish Council meetings are confirmed as:

Parish Council Meeting – Monday, 6th April, 2009 at 7.30 and Planning Meeting after the Council meeting on 6th April, 2009.   Meetings are held in the Recreational Centre, Holywell Lane.  Annual Parish Meeting Monday 30th March, 2009 at 7.30pm in the Recreational Centre.   Financial Committee Meeting Monday 27th April, in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
127/09 – The Chairman closed the meeting at 10.03 pm
Shadwell Parish Council Surgery

Saturday, 28th March, 2009
10am – 11.00am

Shadwell Library, Main Street.

Your Shadwell Parish Councillors will be holding a surgery once a month in the library.   If you have any concerns or just want a chat please come along.






